
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

LEGAL NOTICE OF DECISION 
WESTPORT CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

OCTOBER 30, 2023 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Conservation Commission made the following decisions at its  
October 30, 2023 Special Meeting in conformance with the Connecticut Inland Wetlands and 
Watercourses Act and the Town of Westport’s Regulations for the Protection and Preservation of 
Wetlands and Watercourses and the Waterway Protection Line Ordinance.  

 
THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS WERE APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS: 

 
1. 15 Riverview Road:  Application #WPL-11800-23 by John Hilts on behalf of Nancy Kail 2013 

Revocable Living Trust to replace stone seawall, replace a ramp and float with a pier, ramp and 
floating dock, and replant and augment wetland vegetation. Work is within the WPLO area of the 
Saugatuck River.  

2. 4 Marsh Court:  Application #WPL-11801-23 by John Hilts on behalf of William Mitchell to construct 
a new ramp and float dock. Work is within the WPLO area of the Saugatuck River.  

3. 60 Cranbury Road:  Application #IWW,WPL/E-11804-23 Megan Robertson of MLR Properties LLC 
on behalf of Jeffrey & Susan Rubin to remove an existing inground pool and associated patio and 
install a new pool and equipment pad. Portions of the work are within the upland review area 
setbacks.  

4. 30 Edgewater Hillside:  Application #WPL-11807-23 by Bryan Nesteriak on behalf of Kevin Chessen 
to raise and renovate the existing dwelling, construct a new front porch, pool, pool patio, terrace, 
sports court, walkways and retaining walls. Work is within the WPLO area of the Sherwood Mill Pond.  
 

Tom Carey 
Chair, Conservation Commission 
 
 
 
CC: Town Clerk, Director of Planning & Zoning, RTM Moderator, RTM Environment Committee 

Chairman 
 
 
To be published once in the Westport News on Friday, November 3, 2023. 
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